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Board of Education Special SBDM Council Meeting

March 09, 2015 7:00 PM

Ponderosa Elementary 

16701Ponderosa Drive 

Catlettsburg, KY  41129

1. The Boyd County Board of Education met on Monday, March 9, 2015, at 7 PM at Ponderosa Elementary, 16701 Ponderosa Drive, Catlettsburg, KY 41129.

The purpose of this special meeting was to meet with School-Based Decision-Making Councils from Ramey-Estep High School, Summit Elementary, Catlettsburg Elementary, Boyd County High, and Ponderosa Elementary.  

2. Call Meeting to Order at 7:03 PM  

3. Adoption of the Agenda  

Order #.120 - Motion Passed:  Adoption of the Agenda passed with a motion by Mr. Randall Stapleton and a second by Ms. Linda Day.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Mr. Bob Green             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Yes

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton     Yes

4. Action Item  

4.1. Approve Superintendent's recommendation to award bid to Toadvine Enterprises of Fisherville, Kentucky for replacement of visitors' bleachers at the Boyd County Football field;   

Discussion: 

Superintendent Walter informed the board, as directed by correspondence from Jamison Sills of Sherman-Carter-Barnhart, Toadvine was mistakenly listed as the Contractor when in reality Vine & Branch is the contractor and Toadvine is the manufacturer and supplier.  Attached documents reflect such ;)

Order #.121 - Motion to Amend Passed:  To amend the motion from: "Consider approving Superintendent's recommendation to award bid to Toadvine Enterprises of Fisherville, Kentucky for replacement of visitors' bleachers at the Boyd County Football field" to: " Consider approving Superintendent’s recommendation to award the construction contract for the Boyd County Football Stadium Bleacher replacement to the low bidder, Vine & Branch, LLC, based on recommendation by Sherman-Carter-Barnhart" passed with a motion by Mr. Randall Stapleton and a second by Ms. Linda Day.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Mr. Bob Green             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Yes

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton     Yes

5. Discussion with Ramey-Estep High School 
Ann Brewster introduced Connie Johnson, Interim COO, and Tom Wright, Chairperson of the Board at the Ramey-Estep Home.  Ms. Johnson spoke briefly about the home and the school.  Mr. Wright complimented Mrs. Brewster and her staff.  He advised the Board is seeking a new CEO since the resignation of Denny Locey.  He spoke of some changes that will be taking place. Mrs. Brewster presented Apple Butter and the newest book from the students to the Board.  She directed the board to the budget report, noting a $233,932.72 carryover for next year.  Linda Trimboli, School Counselor and Building Assessment Coordinator, spoke of the end-of-course scores being closely monitored.  She spoke about a newly-formed committee to deal with issues that arise such as students coming in which need more credits to allow them to catch up.  She directed the Board to the ACT Profile Report. 
6. Discussion with Summit Elementary SBDM Council 
Ben Maynard, Principal, introduced Jennifer Miller, Rhonda Loos, and Julie Edwards, teacher council members and advised his parent members were unable to attend.  He presented handouts to the Board.  The Board members gave compliments to Ben and said they heard good things about his leadership from parents.  A Board member asked about the Watch Dog Dads program.  Mr. Maynard explained this program WATCH D.O.G.S. (Dads of Great Students) is a one-of-a-kind, school-based father involvement program that works to support education and safety.  The kit has been ordered and will be available soon to implement the program.
7. Discussion with Catlettsburg Elementary SBDM Council 
Principal, Marci Prater, introduced Nola Robinson, Katie Chaney and Amy Sperry, teacher members and Velvet Brown and Michelle Culp as parent members.  Mrs. Prater commented on the 2014 K-Prep grade level percentages.  She advised the Board of the new RTI teacher in Reading and Math, designated RTI times (K-5), PLC meetings, and Monitoring tools: MAP, District Benchmark Tests, Common Assessments per grade level and RTI Team meetings.  She spoke of needs for the school needing technology funding (iPads), stressing the need for more technology and advised of the building needs (roof leaks).  Mrs. Prater commented on the 20 Big Brothers/Big Sisters involved at her school through a partnership with Marathon.  She advised the Board Catlettsburg has applied for the Leader in Me grant.  The teachers expressed the need of textbooks and spoke about the school computers being old and slow.
8. Discussion with Boyd County High School SBDM Council 
Dan Imes, Principal, John Johnson, Jacob Meade, teacher members, Allison Bays and Lisa Huff, parent members.  Mr. Imes presented a power point, and spoke about the Math Initiative and addressed the weaknesses.  Advised the Academic team has made improvements and has two state-bound students.  Mrs. Huff spoke about Parents and Teachers Talking Together (PT3).  She advised the purpose it to bring dialogue between parents, teachers and students to address academic issues and concerns. They brainstormed and developed an action plan regarding school safety, technology, parent involvement, College & Career Readiness, working with Seniors on life skills such as an interview, resumes, etc., and better communication with parents.  They have begun a PTSA and they are encouraged from the results.  Mr. Johnson spoke briefly about the Fine Arts and the nineteen (19) different courses being offered now.  He expressed the need of a ½ choir teacher position.  Mr. Imes spoke of the College & Career Readiness Summit he, the Superintendent and BCHS students attended at Morehead State University.  From this became the idea of Academic Enhancement Period, a ½ hour remediation/enhancement period implemented into the schedule.  He advised they are making better effort to recognize student achievements and teacher accomplishments.  He finished the presentation by speaking briefly about PLC, Dual Credit students, Student life, Lion Pride, Operation Preparation and expressed the need for more technology.    

9. Discussion with Ponderosa Elementary SBDM Council  

Principal, Matt Spade, introduced Beverly Martin, parent member, and Donna Ford, Kelly Smallwood and Keri Crowe, teacher members.  Tina Crum, parent member, was unable to attend.  Mr. Spade directed the Board to Page Two, KPREP and noted Ponderosa is ranked at the 91st percentile in the state and is designated as a distinguished/high performing school and scored #1 in the state in Science, per 2013-2014 School Report Card.  He spoke of the biggest need, staffing.  He asked the Board to consider giving a .5 teacher position.  He advised the Board while finally obtaining a computer lab, he will lose ½ position in classified staff which would remove the instructional assistant from the computer lab.  He spoke about issues with Epsom Projectors.  The teachers and parent member spoke about College & Career Readiness.  Beverly Martin spoke about the parent involvement at Ponderosa and how she loves the school.  A Board member asked Mr. Spade about the Radio program and he advised the STLP student group has taken over the program with oversight from Debbie Criss, Librarian.

10. Adjourn Special Meeting at 9:00 PM
Order #.122 - Motion Passed:  Adjourn Special Meeting passed with a motion by Ms. Linda Day and a second by Mr. Randall Stapleton.  

Ms. Linda Day             Yes

Mr. Bob Green             Yes

Dr. Judy Nichols          Yes

Ms. Tammy Pruitt          Yes

Mr. Randall Stapleton     Yes

_____________________________________       ____________________________________
Chairperson




        Superintendent

